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Minister of Communications

General (Ret) Siphiwe Nyanda 

iParioli Office Park

399 Duncan Street

Hatfield

Pretoria

0001

Cc. The Acting Director General of Communications – Mr. Harold Wesso

22 July 2010

Dear General (Ret) Nyanda

REQUEST FOR EXTENSION TO THE DEADLINE FOR COMMENT ON THE ICASA AMENDMENT BILL TILL END OF AUGUST 2010

The National Community Radio Forum (NCRF) is a national, membership-based association of 103 Community Radio Stations and support service organisations. The NCRF was established in 1993 to lobby for the diversification of the airwaves in The Republic of South Africa and to promote the development and growth of the Community Radio sector. The NCRF is governed by a Charter and the Constitution that are implemented by the Board of Directors elected bi-annually at a Bi-Annual General Meeting. 

At its Community Media Reflection Conference held in October 2009 the NCRF resolved that the community radio sector should lobby to ensure that ICASA has the capacity (staffing and resources) to ensure more effective monitoring of community radio stations and that the sector Community radio stations should drive their own monitoring and compliance and should explore self-regulation methods. 

The NCRF therefore welcomes the Department of Communication’s commitment and interest in resolving regulatory problems in the communications sector as expressed through the publication of the proposed ICASA Amendment Bill (Notice 650 of 2010) on the 25th June 2010.
The NCRF is concerned about the limited amount of time made available for public consultation and engagement on the proposed amendments as the deadline set for input is the 25th July 2010. This has given the sector and the public at large only a month to engage on these important issues. The NCRF would like to stress that public involvement and consultation should not be short-circuited and therefore appeals to the Department to extend the deadline to the end of August 2010.

The NCRF wishes to use this extended time to engage its members and the public about the proposed amendments and to make its submission fuller and more meaningful. 

The NCRF also endorses the SOS Coalition’s urgent request to the Department to: 

· Organise a number of provincial consultation sessions with stakeholders; 

· Shift the deadline for comment to, at the very earliest, the end of August 2010 to ensure substantive, meaningful inputs. 

The NCRF looks forward to a favourable response from the Minister and the Department of Communications in the interests of meaningful public participation and a strengthened communications sector in South Africa.

Yours sincerely
.......................................
Mr. Franklin Huizies

Chief Executive Officer

